
 

Frequently asked questions regarding the Gardner Memorial Pool. 

• Question:  Do you have to be an Oakwood resident to purchase a Pool Membership?  

Answer:  Yes 

• Question:  Can you purchase a day pass for the Pool if you are not a member?    

Answer:  A guest pass can be purchased at the pool by a member for a non-member and the member must 

remain at the pool the entire visit. Cash or Check only.  

• Question:  Where do we purchase a guest pass, house guest pass or babysitter pass?   

Answer:  All of these must be purchased at the front desk of the pool. Cash or Check only. 

• Question:  Can we pay with credit card?   

Answer:  Only Cash or Check is accepted for all purchases at the pool.  No Credit Cards. 

• Question:  Can we bring food into the pool?   

Answer:  Food can be brought in or delivered. 

• Question:  Can we have a birthday party at the pool? 

Answer:  A birthday party can be held at the pool but it must be scheduled in advance with the Recreation 

Supervisor, Karen Earley.  The person having the party must have a pool membership and all guests must either 

have a pool membership or a guest pass.  Any attendee that does not have a membership must have a guest 

pass purchased for them by a member. 

• Question:  Can we bring pool floats and toys to the pool?   

Answer:  No pool floats are permitted. Pool toys must be approved by the Pool Manager before bringing them 

into the pool. 

• Question:  How old do you have to be to come to the pool without a parent or guardian?  

Answer:  The minimum age we set for a child to attend the pool without a parent or guardian is 8 years of age. 

• Question:  Do you have to have a pass for every member of the family even they are an infant?   

Answer:  Yes, a picture is required for each person on the membership and a pass will be issued for them. 

• Question:  If I have grandchildren coming to stay for several weeks in the summer can they be part of the 

membership?   

Answer:  No, you must purchase the House Guest pass at the pool for them to use the pool.  

• Question:  If I have a live in Nanny can they be part of the membership?   

Answer:  Yes, as long as they are living in the household.  If the Nanny does not live in the household a 

babysitter pass must be purchased at the pool.  

• Question: Are there any public alternative pools in the area we can try: 

Answer:  Kroger Aquatic Center (Huber Heights / 937-669-3483) (Outdoor Facility) 

                 Kettering Rec Center (Kettering / 937-296-2587) (Indoor/Outdoor Facility) 
                 Lohrey Center (Dayton / 937-333-3131) (Indoor Facility) 

Frequently asked questions regarding Swim Lessons: 

• Question:  Do you have to be a resident of Oakwood to register for swim lessons?  

Answer:   Yes, you must be a resident of Oakwood and a member of the pool to register for swim lessons. 

• Question:  Do you have to register for the level that matches your age?   

Answer:  Yes, you must register for the swim lesson level that is for your age.   

• Question:  My child goes to South Connection.  Do they need to bring their pool pass each time they come to 

the pool? 

Answer:  No, they will not need to bring their pass each time South Connection brings them to the pool.  The 

OCC provides a listing of the pool passes for the children at South Connection.  Each day South Connection 

provides a list to the pool front desk each time they bring the kids. 


